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From The Headteacher

Dear parents,

The beginning of 2021 has yielded yet another lockdown, but hopefully a final one. The current rollout of
the vaccine is good news for both our community and nation as there is now a glimmer of hope that
normality will return later in 2021. | look forward to a time where the running of All Saints is like it was pre
2020, where students were able to mix and have fun without restrictions in place. Nevertheless, in the
Autumn term we did our level best to ensure that the students of All Saints received a well-rounded
education that was steeped in academic hard work and also enjoyable experiences on both a spiritual
and pastoral level.

In this edition of the Review, you can read about how we celebrated our feast, All Saints Day and man-
aged to make it a really exciting day for all of our students. You can also read about the success of
some of students who have, yet again, been offered fully funded scholarships to attend the Francis Hol-
land School in Regents Park - an offer only made to All Saints students. At present, the building works in
school are proceeding at "full steam”, with the construction of the Performing Arts building well under
way. In this edition, you can read an interview with our new Music teacher Mr Bick who speaks about
his own Catholic education alongside why he decided to become a teacher.

| hope as you read through the pages of this review, both you and your family are in good health. Staff
are working hard to deliver engaging and academic lessons to the children in the school as well as
making frequent contact with you to ensure that you are supported. This has always been an ambitious
task to accomplish, but one, since the first lockdown, that | felt was the right thing to do, to serve you in
the best possible way.

Mr A O'Neill









Success at Francis Holland School

Once again, students at All Saints Catholic
College were selected to sit the entrance
examinations for a fully funded bursary place at
the prestigious Francis Holland School.

Last year, five students were successful in their
applications to the Sixth Form. This was an
extraordinary success and one which the school
remains immensely proud.

Once more, we are back in a celebratory mood,
with another five students being successful in
their application to Francis Holland School for a
bursary place. This is another noteworthy
moment for the burgeoning relationship between
the two schools. The entrance examination and
interview process are both rigorous and
academic. The students’ success is testament to
our high expectations for the academic
development of students at All Saints Catholic
College.

The current group of students returned to visit
this year, exclaiming their collective success at
being at the top of their classes in Francis
Holland School. No doubt, we look forward to
hearing about our future bright starts leading the
way next year! Congratulations to Dea, Okite,
Zion, Daggie, and Eva!

‘Christ is the
foundation of
the whole
education
enterprise within
a Catholic
school.’

(CCE1977 : 34)




Christmas From A Distance

Like most people, I'm sure, | was delighted when
schools got the green light to return back to
school after a stretch of ‘WFH. For a Music
teacher, in particular, a successful day is one
surrounded by noise: classroom lessons,
students practicing independently, ensembles
collaborating together with their friends, after-
school clubs and instrumental lessons filling the
corridors with music and acting! To some this may
sound rather hectic, but for us, it’s the sound of a
creative, inclusive and flourishing department.

In my opinion, Performance subjects are the heart
and soul of schools, allowing for the holistic
development of children and so much more. | am
so fortunate to work in a school where that is
echoed from the very top, which is evident in the
exciting new building dedicated to music and
drama thanks to Mr O’Neill. The support and
belief in the importance of Performance from staff
and parents and the overwhelming participation
form our students makes it a pleasure to work at
All Saints Catholic College.

Upon returning to school in September, we were
presented with various challenges when it came
to COVID related restrictions and our extra-
curricular provision, which is hugely important in
our school life. Although online lessons continued,
many of our students had been without
collaborative performance opportunities for
months, so it was more important than ever for us
to find a way of resuming safely. And that we did!

Our school choir, alone, consists of fifty-two
students across all year groups. In order to
rehearse safely, therefore, we moved to the
school hall and arranged students according to
their year group. String Orchestra and Steel Pans
moved to the Dance Studio, the large music
classroom was wused for small ensemble
rehearsals and individual students were able to
use the practice rooms at lunchtime and after
school. Miss Henry, our Head of Drama, was even
able to rehearse for a Christmas production of
The Snow Queen, with year 7’s remaining in their
‘vear group bubble’. It’'s safe to say that the
Performance Department was not deterred by
the challenges presented, but inspired! If
anything, the acoustics were an improvement
and rehearsals were great fun!

Rehearsals were under way and the excitement
from all involved was palpable — all we needed
was a platform to showcase our student’s hard
work and talents! As hopefully you are already
aware, we successfully recorded not one but
three events this Christmas: a Carol Service,
which took place in our neighboring Church, St
Pius X, a Music Concert, which featured our
annual tradition of ‘Whole Year 7 Choir’, and The
Snow Queen theatrical performance.

A particular highlight for me was during our Carol
Service dress rehearsal when | announced to our
choir that as a special treat for working so well,
they would be accompanied by a professional
brass quintet! In walk five musicians from the






